I would like to make a submission to the Higher Education Inquiry into the capacity of public  universities to meet Australia’s higher education needs.

My particular experience was at the University of NSW where I attempted a mature age entry course and then went on to study for a degree part time, whilst maintaining full time employment.

I was fortunate in living and usually working  in close proximity to the UNSW. However the shere lack of courses one could do at night forced me to take many hours off work during the seven years I studied. This affected my income greatly and therefore affected my wife and children. Because of the very limited courses available after hours -–and none at all in all my majors – I was forced to either drop out or severely reduce my standard of living. While I persevered, many of the students I met in first and second year subjects could not. 

The other great problem was in ever reducing library hours. As the major part of my studies involved reading and research, I was greatly dependent on the UNSW Library but was continually frustrated by their reductions in operating hours  – firstly during ordinary evenings, then during weekends, then during university breaks. To make matters worse, as the funding cuts restricted their hours of operation and casual staffing so that books were seldom reshelved for next day.  For me, that meant quite a few frustrating visits to the library only to find that the books I had consulted the day before were difficult or impossible to locate the next day. On some occasions parts of the library were closed – eg. microfilm services, open reserve, etc well before the whole library was due to close.

I believe that the impact of the funding cuts to higher education have resulted in much hardship to many students and disincentive to study and especially to conduct research. When such inadequate funding affects basis university services such as library operating hours and resources, and at the same time turns respected places of reflection and learning into giant profit seeking corporations just to survive, it is time that we rethink our priorities. We have, at least in my experience, highly motivated academic staff, intelligent students and many many resources available but we are slowly strangling and starving the system. 

Please do something to restore higher education funding and access.

Yours sincerely,

Paul Tracey

10 Hooper St

Randwick 2031 

